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Executive Summary 
The purpose of the ALA Development Office report to the ALA Executive Board is to provide an overview of the progress made by the American Library Association (ALA) and its units in their strategic fundraising efforts. The Office of ALA Development and ALA units expend significant effort in identifying, cultivating and soliciting major and planned gifts; participating in donor activities for purposes of relationship building, cultivation and stewardship; drafting proposals and meeting with individuals, foundation and corporate donors for cultivation and solicitation purposes.

Accomplishments
Following the list of accomplishments, further information about specific fundraising activities is listed to highlight the expanding role and reach of ALA. When appropriate, hyperlinks have been included to provide additional information.


 Fundraising
· In September, PPO was notified of $80,605 in increased funding for NASA@ My Library, to increase Phase II grants to participating libraries from $500 to $1,500
· In August, PPO received a grant of $50,000 from Acton Family Giving to support the Great Stories Club program.   
· The American Library Association is partnering again with the FINRA Investor Education Foundation to develop and implement Thinking Money for Kids (final title TBD), a new traveling exhibition and financial literacy program for kids 7-11 and their parents, caregivers and educators. The exhibition will tour to 50 public libraries across the United States for approximately 2 years. The FINRA Foundation is also supporting ALA’s Reference and User Services Association (RUSA), and in particular RUSA’s Financial Literacy Interest Group, which will complete deliverables related to building library capacity to meet the financial capability needs of diverse audiences. FINRA Foundation provided an additional gift to ALA’s Libraries Transform Campaign.
· As a part of its ongoing efforts to raise money for professional development, ACRL is currently working on a scholarship campaign for the 2019 ACRL Conference and has already exceeded its goal to raise $50,000.  

Organizational Excellence
· The ALA Development Office continues to work with ITTS to ensure the functionality of the online donations site.
· The ALA Development Office is working with the Washington Office to explore a pilot using Salesforce for tracking relationships with library advocates and policy makers, as well as fundraising activities.  As a part of this process, we have interviewed many ALA units with significant fundraising activities, unearthing more information about what tools they need to help manage their fundraising efforts. The units we contacted include ODLOS (Spectrum), ACRL, PLA, AASL, PPO, and United for Libraries.
· The Development Office is experiencing exciting staff transition and growth.  In June of 2018 we hired two new staff in Associate-level positions, Remigio Torres, our Operations Associate, who is working to revamp our reporting on fundraising, and Alice Burton, our Communications Associate, who is working on the ALA Annual Fund and our Development Communications.  We are in the process of hiring an Assistant Director of Individual Donors and an Assistant Director of Corporate and Foundation Relations, both with an anticipated start date of November 2018.
· The seven-member, ad hoc Development Task Force followed the recommendation outlined in the 2017 Development Audit and spent the summer working on evolving into a long-term Philanthropy Advisory Committee.  Two ALA members led this effort: Lenore England and Rod Hersberger.  The other members of the Development Task Force provided feedback on the process, including: Maria Taesil Hudson McCauley; Lessa Pelayo-Lozada; Gary Shaffer; Peter Hepburn; and Carolyn Henderson Allen.  We are excited to present a proposal to the Executive Board for the new Philanthropic Advisory Group.  

ALA Fundraising Priorities
Annual Fund
The 2018 Annual Fund campaign is off to a great start.  We are working on the paper letter that will be sent to all ALA members and donors in early November.  We are also putting together the online campaign for Giving Tuesday and the end of calendar year 2018.

Planned Giving
Planned giving activities at ALA encompass all efforts to educate our members and others about opportunities to leave a legacy to ALA.  Through the Legacy Society and the 1876 Club, we engage individuals around opportunities to make a planned gift to any ALA unit.

20x20 Campaign
The goal of the 20x20 Campaign is to bring our major and planned gift fundraising to a total of $20 million by the end of 2020.  This means a little more than $10 million in new planned and major gifts.  So far, we have received close to $4 million in planned giving pledges to count towards the 20x20 campaign.

FY19 Activities for the 20x20 Campaign:
· Legacy Society Luncheon at Annual Conference, to steward current Legacy Society members.
· Meetings at Annual Conference.
· With ALA units, identify prospects to approach for major and planned gifts.
· With ALA units, create solicitation documents which can be used during donor meetings.
· Planned giving mailing in spring of 2019.
· One-page update on ALA accomplishments to be sent to donors and prospects.
· Ads in American Libraries promoting the Legacy Society

Here’s more information about planned giving by time period:




Additional detail about the pledges reflected above: 
	New Planned Giving Pledges to ALA, March 2016 – October 2018

	
	Approximate Pledge Amount
	New Members

	1876 Club
	$1,294,750
	14

	Legacy Society
	$2,151,700
	12

	Total
	$3,446,450
	26



1876 Club
Since the start of the Club in April of 2017, 14 members have been recruited, with planned gift pledges totaling over $1,294,750.

Activities to promote the 1876 Club in FY18 include: 
· Host a gathering for 1876 Club members and prospects at Midwinter Meeting 2019.
· Summer mailing to 1876 Club prospects inviting them to contact the Development Office for more information.
· Gathering for 1876 Club members and prospects at Annual Conference 2019.
· Ongoing meetings with 1876 Club prospects.

Libraries Transform Campaign and Library Champions
[bookmark: _Hlk526933409]September 2018 was Library Card Sign-Up Month, a major promotion through Libraries Transform, and supported by Lead Library Champion, OverDrive. During the month, Disney Pixar’s the Incredibles were the official spokespeople of Library Card Sign-Up Month. The Incredibles were selected due to their broad appeal to families and people of all ages. OverDrive promoted Library Card Sign-Up Month by featuring it on their app, providing suggested reading lists, and working with CMO to promote National eBook Day. National eBook Day recognizes the growth of electronic media through the library, and access to online resources. The Development Office and CMO have been hard at work identifying potential Champions with the ability to increase their sponsorship, and have held preliminary meetings with a number of Champions. 

At Annual Conference in June 2017, the ALA Executive Board voted to officially extend Libraries Transform through 2020. In the past year, it has reached over 10,000 sign-ups, and over the next two years, Libraries Transform will continue to grow and evolve, increasing engagement with its participants by developing new tools and content tailored to different library types and areas of interest, including topics such as health literacy and family engagement. CMO and the Development Office continue to promote Libraries Transform in collaboration with internal and external partners.
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